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Please note: Your contribution to the Pierce County ATV/UTV Association is used to purchase 
posts and signs for new routes that are opened by cities, villages, towns and county. No tax payer 
money is spent for signage. Members volunteer their time raising funds for this purpose! Your 
donation is greatly needed. 
 
 

  Accomplishments/Changes in 2023 
 County roads designated: 

o Village of Bay City 
 Signage was posted 

 Visited all 17 Towns in Pierce County to adopt WI State Statute 23.33 
 Five of our current club members have volunteered as Ambassadors for the WATVA 

organization to support the ATV/UTV association.  Mary & Jack O’Neil, Dan & Wendy Smith, 
Dave Deiss 

 Donations: 
o Successfully donated $2500 this year to local fire and ambulance departments. – Ells. 

Fire & Ambulance.   
 Local celebrations and fundraising events: 

o El Paso Days Parade 
o Bay City Days Parade 
o Ellsworth Fire Department Parade 
o Pierce County Fair Booth 
o Ellsworth Baseball Association ride fundraiser 
o Trimbelle Days ride fundraiser 
o Clothing sales fundraiser (two times) 

 Elected board members: 
President – Jack O’Neil    Director – Mark Kinneman 
Vice President – Dave Deiss   Director – Gary D. Huppert (re-elected) 
Treasurer – Tina Huppert (re-elected)  Director – Sheldon Huppert (re-elected) 
Secretary – Denise Hager     

 Our club memberships have increased this year by 30 new memberships!  

Plans for 2024 
 Will continue ATV/UTV road route requests with the Corporation Counsel – Brad Lawrence and 

the Highway Commissioner – Chad Johnson, Neil Gulbranson and the Highway Traffic Safety 
Committee  

 Donations: 
o Donate funds to local emergency services  
o Donate funds to Honor Flight – a nonprofit organization that invites veterans to share in a 

day of honor at our nation’s memorials. 
 Update Map 

 
Please support our business sponsors and thank them for supporting the Pierce County ATV/UTV 

Association. 
 

A big thank you to all members, business sponsors, and donors for helping us through 2023!!     


